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October 9, 2020  
 
 
The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau 
Prime Minister of Canada  
Email: justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca 
 

The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario  
Email: premier@ontario.ca 
 
 

 
Re: Funding for community groups and service clubs affected by pandemic 
 
 
Please be advised that at the Regular Meeting of Council on September 28, 2020, the 
Council of Loyalist Township passed the following resolution:  
 
Resolution No. 2020.35.16 
Moved by: Deputy Mayor Hegadorn 
Seconded by: Councillor Porter 
 

“Whereas, the world health organization characterized covid-19 as a pandemic 
on March 11, 2020 

And whereas, travel restrictions were put in place March21st, 2020 with 
emergency orders being established under the quarantine act 

And whereas, the province of Ontario entered a state of emergency on March 17, 
2020 

And whereas Loyalist Township declared a state of emergency on March 26, 
2020 

And whereas the Kingston, Frontenac, Lennox and Addington Public Health Unit 
have enacted orders under Section 22 of the Ontario Health Protection and 
Promotion Act, 1990 

And whereas the above noted state of emergencies and orders restricted the 
ability for charities, community groups and service clubs to raise or acquire funds 
through conventional methods 

And whereas these charities, community groups and service clubs provide vital 
resources and support critical to community members 



And whereas these charities, community groups and service clubs’ partner with 
municipal governments reducing the financial pressures on the government while 
enhancing the lives of residents 

Therefore be it resolved that Loyalist Township council requests confirmation 
from the governments of Ontario and Canada that funding will be available for 
these local smaller charities, community groups and service clubs. 

AND FURTHER THAT a copy of this resolution be circulated to the Right 
Honourable Prime Minister of Canada; the Honourable Premier of Ontario; MP 
Derek Sloan, Hastings - Lennox and Addington ; the Honourable Daryl Kramp, 
MPP Hasting-Lennox and Addington; the Association of Municipalities Ontario; 
Rural Ontario Municipalities Association and all Municipalities within the Province 
of Ontario”. 

 

Regards,  

 

 

Brandi Teeple  

Deputy Clerk  

Loyalist Township  

 

 

cc. MP Derek Sloan- Hastings-Lennox and Addington 

      MPP Daryl Kramp- Hastings- Lennox and Addington  

      Association of Municipalities Ontario 

      Rural Ontario Municipalities Association 

      All Ontario Municipalities 


